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January 5, 2021

John Sylvia, Director

Performance Evaluation and Research D|V|510n
Building 1, Room W-314

1900 Kanawha Boulevard East

Charleston, WV 25305-0610

Dear Mr. Sylvia:

Thank you ‘for the opportunity to respond to the letter report on the Provisional
License Process.

With respect to the recommendation that individuals with a restricted license be
allowed to sit for the exam, while we do not fully agree, we will nonetheless comply
with your recommendation. It is our understanding that this recommendation applies
to those 18 individuals who completed the Department’s training by June 30, 2020.

Having said that, the Board does not agree with any portrayal of “unfairness” or the
expectation those individuals had about testing and license conversions upon
completion of the training

Beginning with filing of emergency rules, the Bureau for Children and Families
encouraged the rules be written to not require testing of those with a restricted
license. This documentation is on the Secretary of State’s website for emergency rules
filed May 26, 2015 in 25CSR1:

3.3 .3. a Restricted provisional licensee may renew their license certificate
without making application to convert their license and must continue to
maintain all requirements for restricted licensure including quarterly
supervision with a qualified supervisor. Renewal periods are for a two-year
period.

The Legislative Rule Making Committee appropriately requested that the Board modify
the above cited rule on the grounds it was not consistent with Code. Ironically, it is
primarily for that reason the Board voted on December 17, 2020 to comply with the
Auditor’s recommendation to concede on that issue.

At the beginning of this process, the Board of Social Work was hopeful that a timelier
solution legislatively would have been reached. The Board has consistently been clear
that the Department’s training program and academic coursework in social work were
not the same, and therefore had misgivings about allowing individuals without the
academic coursework to seek an LSW and work elsewhere, which is what successful
testing permits. Moreover, the Board saw this as steps backward rather than forward,
as the report so aptly conveyed in the history of provisional licensure.
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